Lincolnshire East Association
Annual Subdivision Meeting
May 26, 2021
Attendees:
Martin Stephens 

Gary Ledermann

Vicki Hylka

Patti Warren

Steve Levett

Mark Price

Sue Coscarelly 

Keith Davis


Vino Matthew

Nicole Matthew

Doyle Cunningham
Angela Petty

Al Boswell

Geri Boswell

Nicole Whitaker

Todd White
Shauna Ledbetter

Alonzo Ledbetter

Clinton Stanely

Vicki Stanley
Welcome 
The meeting was called to order at 6:15 p.m. by Martin Stephens.
Introductions
All Board members and attendees introduced themselves. Responsibilities of the various board positions were described.
There was no annual meeting in 2020 due to the Covid-19 pandemic. Minutes from the meeting on 3/7/19 were approved.
Treasurer’s Report – Gary Ledermann
Gary presented the Annual Report for fiscal year ended 9/30/2020.
We started the year with a Cash Balance of $40,040.71 and ended with $41,695.63.
Income:
We collected dues of $20,995.  252 homes @ $75 would be $18,900.  We again collected more than that due to continuing collection efforts!  We also had some additional collections for the Park and Social Funds.
Expenses:
Total expenses were $19,907.  This covered maintenance of lawns and islands, fixed costs for lighting, insurance and administration, and several social events.
Net Increase in cash of $1,655.
We maintain a reserve of $10,000, therefore $32,000 can be earmarked for projects this year.
Gary was thanked for his continuing efforts.
Landscape Committee report - Mark Price 
(committee members Nicole and Vino Mathew and Sue Coscarelly)
Skrabut's Lawn Care will be renewed for 2021.
Mark explained the efforts that have been taken to control weeds in the park have been successful.  This helps prevent seeds blowing onto people’s property as well as leaving a nice space in the park.  He reviewed this year’s plan for tree trimming and removal.
Mark, Sue, Nicole and Vino were thanked for their work.
Park Committee Report - Keith Davis 
(committee members Elana Avakian and Troy Johnson)
The playground needs sand and mulch.
The rock climbing wall is in need of some repair.
Fire damage in shelter is being addressed.
We are looking for ideas to better the park and welcome suggestions and volunteers.
The city removed all the bushes/trees along Eleven Mile to widen the road and install a sidewalk.  If we can supply pictures of what was there, replacements can be requested.
Collections committee – Gary Ledermann 
(committee members Steve Levett, Elana Avakian, Marty Stephens)
The previous committee chair, Sherri Gelman was again thanked for her efforts that have greatly improved the outstanding dues balance, which is now less than $5,000.The committee filed 15 liens and collected on 12 of them.  
We instituted a $25 late fee to any homes who have not paid their annual dues by the 30th of September (our fiscal year-end).  This fee will be noted on the 2nd dues notice and subsequent delinquent notices.
The committee was thanked for the great progress on this topic!
Communications and Directory Committee – Patti Warren and Martin Stephens
Patti led discussion about whether a paper sub-division directory should continue to be published:
· Difficulty keeping current information
· Difficulty distributing
· Concern over privacy
· Move to the paperless age
Marty has created an initial version of a website for the Lincolnshire East Association:
https://lincolnshirehome.wixsite.com/website
· This is currently a free domain and is under construction.  To continue, we would need to secure a private domain name, pay an annual fee, and maintain the content.
· Need a way to collect email addresses (self-subscription)
· Would like a feature to enable paying the annual dues electronically via the web-site
· Public vs private (password) based on personal information stored on the site
There was interest is forming a new committee to develop these ideas.
Finished Projects
· Holiday lighting at the entrances - Sue was thanked for decorating.
· Island rejuvenation (ongoing)
· 5 picnic tables in the park structure are in still in good shape
Unfinished Business
· Additional assistance is needed from association members for committees and new event chairs
· Signs for shelter use/Only for park residents (in progress)
· Park renovations/lighting/privacy berm
· Salt at entrances:  city provides, but residents must spread
· Electricity/plumbing in shelter
· Sub entrance sign rejuvenation (off path on Kilreigh Drive)
· Transport/storage cases are needed for the 2 letter signs to replace original cardboard boxes
· HOA Website with online directory/email contacts, communications, payment feature
Open floor for residents/New Business
· Request for way to pay annual dues electronically
· Parking vehicles on the street – city streets are public
· Can a garbage can be placed in the park and could the lawn service remove the trash weekly?  (Mark will inquire.)
· Concern over homes being used as Airbnb rentals.  Should we develop rules?
· Can we have a subdivision Garage Sale?  July 29-31 was selected, and Al Boswell volunteered to put out the signs (early to inform homeowners and then by Eleven Mile for advertising)
· Community Service Day
Election of Officers/Trustees:  THANK YOU ALL!
· President


Martin Stephens
· Vice President


Troy Johnson
· Treasurer


Gary Ledermann
· Recording Secretary

Patti Warren
· Corresponding Secretary
Nicole Whitaker (a new title will be selected for this position)
· Trustee



Steve Levett
· Trustee



Mark Price
· Trustee



Sue Coscarelly
· Trustee



Keith Davis
· Trustee



Al Boswell
Committee members were named as follows: THANK YOU ALL!
· Landscaping Committee
Mark Price, Sue Coscarelly, Nicole and Vino Mathew
· Park Committee

Keith Davis, Elana Avakian, Troy Johnson
· Dues Collection

Gary Ledermann, Steve Levett
· Website


NicoleWhitaker, Martin Stevens
· Entrance Decorations

Sue Coscarelly
· Welcome Committee

Elana Avakian
Possible Social Events
Organizers


Dates


Ice Cream Social

Patti, Angela, Steve

June 16
Summer Picnic

Vicki Stanley, Elana

August
Movie night in the park
Martin



September 18
Pumpkin Festival

Gary



October 24
Volunteers are needed to help plan all our social events.  Please contact a board member if you would like to help. 
Meeting adjourned with cake and ice cream to thank Vicki for her years of service as recording secretary.
Submitted by Vicki Hylka, Recording Secretary, 6/7/2021
